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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 13th December 2021 via Zoom
1.       
Present – Community Councillors: Al Pattullo (Chair), Ieuan Chamberlain, Graham Easton, Kirsty Lovatt, Judith Thompson, Ian King, George Irvine, Aileen Firth, Sue Bremner, and Alisdaire Lockhart.

Also present – SBC Councillors Caroline Cochrane, Elaine Thornton-Nicol, and Gordon Edgar; 5 members of the public and 1 member of the press.
2.       
Apologies – David Deacon and Tom Combe.

3.       
Declarations of Interest – none. 

4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by GEas and seconded by AF. 
5.       
Matters Arising – Some members of the CC are still to complete the survey of their chosen area (e.g. benches in need of repair, salt bins, street signs etc.). Once surveys have been completed, a separate meeting will be held to discuss taking any items forward. Funding for repairs will be dependent upon ownership. 
6.       
Community Police Report – No report.
7.       
Local Improvements – Already discussed under item 5.
8.
Common Good Fund – Meeting was held last week and CG assets were discussed. IK and Lindsay Neil agreed the need for insurance, valuations, and photographic evidence. A consultation period lasting 14 weeks will begin at the start of January 2022.

AP will forward any existing lists to Lindsay Neil and IK suggested there should also be a list of maps re land designated to the CG.


AL noted that it was important to know the legal status of the assets as, if they are in a trust, they cannot be sold or disposed of under Scottish law.


A Selkirk Museum was also discussed with the SBC building opposite Sainsbury’s touted as a possible site. GEd advised that the SBC building is due to reopen but this has been put on hold due to Omicron.


AL asked how a member of the public would go about seeing some of the assets. A request can be made through SBC and some paintings are on display in the Walter Scott courthouse. A lot of assets are in storage in a climate controlled area within St. Mary’s Mill.


As this is a complex issue, it was agreed that a separate meeting should be held in the New Year to cover all aspects.
9.
Planning Matters – none.
10.       
Open Forum – MoP1 expressed concerns that the site designated for the travellers in Galashiels may not be ready for a number of years and asked the definition of a traveller. GEd advised that the community do usually travel between sites but all sites are full. Scottish Government is also encouraging all travellers to stay static.


CC noted that a paper will be presented to Council at the next meeting but cannot advise further at this point.


MoP1 stated that the travellers have been abiding by the rules but the site is becoming untidy again. GED to follow up.

11.
SBC Councillor’s Reports –

CC - Congratulated the Rotary on the success of the Christmas Event, as well as the Christmas Lights Switch-On and the Farmers’ Market.


KL asked if the suggestion of a one-way system on the High Street which was discussed a couple of years ago could still be considered. CC confirmed that it will be.


AP congratulated CC for all of her efforts.


ETN – Still awaiting posters to advertise cash in/check out. Will also follow up re ID cards for CC members.

GEd - The 20mph will be kept in place throughout most of Selkirk with the exception of the entrance to the town from Galashiels to Viewfield Park, and the entrance to the town from Hawick to the current electronic sign.

KL asked if SBC could introduce signs warning drivers of advised speed to take certain bends such as can be seen south of the Border. GEd agreed to take this forward.


MoP2 sought reassurance that the Cross Keys site would be in keeping with the rest of the area after it has been demolished. GEd advised that this would be the case.


AL noted that although works had been carried out along the A7, there were no protective barriers on A7 at the stretch opposite Glenmayne. GEd to follow up with BEAR.

12.     
Treasurer’s Report –

£2,702.36 - general funds

£544.84 - ring-fenced for Response Team

£983.45 – ring-fenced for fountain restoration (Localities Bids grant). Still awaiting SBC repairs so the refurbishment can be completed.

13.
CAMEO – Group meet once a fortnight and AL attended the last meeting to discuss the CC with them. The main concerns raised at the meeting were the lack of police on the roads, and pavements in need of repair. GEd confirmed that an order is in place for repairs to the path from Mungo Park to the church. AL will relay this back to the group.


AF asked if there was road map plan for repairs. GEd advised that surfaces are inspected on a regular basis. As well as Mungo Park, the slabs on the north side of the High Street are due to be replaced, and also those opposite the Haining gate. 
    

14.
SHMG – Wednesday 1st December meeting did not go ahead but the next one is scheduled for first Wednesday in January 2022. GEd to follow up re gate which CC noted is not wide enough for a pram to get through.

The gate at the Fever Hospital had been removed but is now back in place.


AF asked if there was a code of conduct for riding on the Selkirk Hill. There isn’t but everyone should use the Hill responsibly.


Brighter Selkirk – 

£2,549.88 in Blooming Selkirk account which includes £250 donation from BEAR towards boxes at Toll.

The Green – JT has application from Woodland Trust. Owner’s permission is needed and still waiting to hear back from either Neil Pringle or Simon Wilkinson.

Reece at Philiphaugh to give JT price for baskets and bedding in order to apply for funding and also work out what to charge businesses.

Boxes at Toll – discussed these with Neil Pringle at meeting in September but no further word. SBC built the boxes and they are integrated with concrete posts and chains. We should have oversight of the project but will involve serious contractor work and at least partial road closure.

Planting at corner of Tower Street – this could be linked in with Queen’s Green Canopy initiative. Mike Dooner has drawn up plan and costings which JT will circulate. The total is about £1400 and funding will be required.

**before anything can start GE will check with Highways Dept about cables running under site**

Mike wants to make a start asap so that planting is complete by end of winter in order to reduce need for watering in summer – volunteers (strong and willing) will be needed

Farmers’ Market – Already discussed.
15.      Selkirk Means Business/BIDS – CCTV an ongoing matter.
16.
SBCCN – A letter has been sent to all CC’s – the contents of which the new chairman is in agreement with. AL is the new secretary for the core group and draft minutes from the meeting have now been produced.

As discussed at previous CC meeting, the main issues with the SBCCN are the lack of representation and lack of a suitable venue. AL would like to suggest the Victoria Halls. Next meeting will be 26th February 2022.


Scottish National Park Proposal – IK and AL feel that the whole of Selkirk should have been included. AP suggested that this be carried forward into the New Year.


A7 Action Group – AGM was held last month but it was poorly attended. 2 chairs and the secretary have left. AP asked if the group was still relevant. GEd felt that the group is important and worth keeping in place.
17.       AOCB – SB asked if there would be a one-way system put in place at Yarrow Terrace/Dunsdale Road. GEd noted that although there would not be, proposals have been put forward for double yellow lines and passing places.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 10th January 2022 (time and venue TBC).
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